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MINUTES

Of the December 6, 2021
 Board of Directors Meeting 
	Directors Present:
	Robert Leer, Harvey Hayek, Leo Wick

	Directors Absent:
	Cynthia Rodibaugh, Terry Hays

	Others Present:
	David A. Van Dresar, General Manager; Wendi Pyle, Administrative Assistant; Monique Norman, Legal Counsel; Paul Kirby, Daniel B. Stephens & Associates; Mrs. Leer; Mrs. Wick


The meeting was called to order by President Wick at 10:30 a.m. on December 6, 2021, at the Fayette County Agricultural Building Conference Room 104 located at 255 Svoboda Lane, in La Grange, Texas.  A quorum to conduct business was declared to be present.  
President Wick asked if there were any public comments.  There were none
Mr. Greg Trlicek presented the financial audit for Fiscal Year 2020-2021.  Mr. Trlicek stated that the audit received an unqualified opinion, meaning the district financials are fairly stated in all respects.  This is the best opinion that can be given in an audit.  Mr. Trlicek led the board through the audit report.  Upon conclusion of Mr. Trlicek’s presentation, Mr. Hayek made the motion to accept the audit.  Mr. Leer seconded the motion and the motion was approved.

Minutes from the November 1, 2021 board of directors meeting were presented.  Mr. Leer made the motion to approve the minutes of the board of directors meeting as presented.  Mr. Hayek seconded the motion and the motion was approved.

The November 2021 financial statements and outstanding bills were presented by Ms. Pyle.  Mr. Leer made the motion to approve the financial statements and pay the outstanding bills. Mr. Hayek seconded the motion and it was approved. 
Mr. Van Dresar presented the District Manager’s report to the board:  
Complaints:

No complaints were received in the month of November.

Meetings and Public Education:

On November 8, I made a presentation to a senior citizens group in Schulenburg.  The meeting was attended by approximately 10 residents.  Topics of the presentation included the district’s history and function, current groundwater issues, and a question and answer time.  The presentation was well received.

General Business

1. Update on GMA 12 and GMA 15 

· On November 12, GMA 12 held a meeting in Milano.  The main focus of the meeting was to approve the proposed desired future conditions for each member district for submittal to the TWDB.  Public comment was received from those in attendance and opportunity was also given to those attending online.  Following public comment, the member districts discussed and acknowledged receipt of public comments during the comment period earlier this year. Andy Donnelly gave a presentation on the P-19 and P-20 model runs.  P-19 incorporated information that was gained over the last month regarding a well field in Gonzales and Caldwell counties. P-20 used information from Lost Pines GCD that reduced the overall withdraw of groundwater in that district.  A motion to adopt the desired future conditions using P-20 failed in a 2-3 vote, with Lost Pines GCD and Post Oak Savannah GCD voting aye, and Brazos Valley GCD, Fayette County GCD and Mid-East Texas GCD voting nay.  A motion to use the P-19 run with a 10% variance was approved in a 4-1 vote, with Lost Pines GCD being the only district to vote nay.  Gary Westbrook, the administrator for the GMA, presented a draft resolution to the member districts for review and comment.  November 30 was the date agreed upon to hold another meeting to approve and sign the resolution for submittal to the TWDB.

· On November 12, GMA 15 held a meeting in Victoria.  Wendi and Paul attended the meeting.  The main topic of discussion was proposed changes to the desired future conditions adopted on October 14, 2021.  Goliad County GCD requested changes to the adopted desired future condition for differing variances in their district.  A motion to reaffirm the desired future conditions adopted on October 14, with a variance of +/- 3 feet for all district except Goliad County GCD, whose variances would be +/- 17 feet in the Chico, +/- 36 feet in the Evangeline, +/- 14 feet in the Burkeville, and +/- 7 feet in the Jasper.  This motion was contingent upon Goliad County GCD providing a justification memorandum to GMA 15 by December 1, 2021.  The motion was approved.  A meeting was set for December 9 to approve the explanatory report to accompany the adopted desired future condition being submitted to the TWDB.

· On November 30, GMA 12 held a meeting in Milano.  The purpose of the meeting was to approve the adopted desired future conditions resolution to submit to the TWDB.  After a lengthy discussion and approved corrections to the resolution, the resolution was unanimously approved by the member districts and signed.  A meeting date for approval of the explanatory report will be set in early 2022.

2. Update on Permit Approval 

· Two permits were approved by the General Manager during the month of November.
i. P-2021-003: 135 acre feet per year of water from the Queen City aquifer, to Verdun Oil Company for use as fracing water.
ii. P-2021-004: 58 acre feet per year of water from the Gulf Coast aquifer, to Verdun Oil Company for use as fracing water
3. Drought Conditions 

· As of November 30, all of Fayette County is under no drought conditions.
· Rainfall averaged 3.17 inches total.  The gauge at the Buckner’s Creek collected the most with 3.87 inches and the gauge at Lake Fayette collected the least with 2.48 inches.
4. Update Legislature and News Articles 

· No updates at this time.
5. Unsold Properties Update 
· No unsold properties were processed by the district manager during the month of November.
Mr. Van Dresar updated the Board on the District Goals and Management Objectives and upcoming meetings and seminars were presented. 
There were no exceptions received by the district in the month of November.
Items were identified for the next meeting’s agenda.   
There being no further business, Mr. Leer made the motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mr. Hayek seconded the motion and the motion was approved.  Mr. Wick adjourned the meeting at 11:15 a.m.

 Leo Wick, Sr., President



Cynthia Rodibaugh, Secretary/Treasurer
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